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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
MONDAY, APRIL 18, 2016 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT
111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call
At 7:30 p.m. Chairman Youkhana called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Michelle Youkhana, Chairman

Lisa Milczarek


Kim Ritschel

Absent:

Chris Nolan


Also Present:

Jackie Andrew, Village Trustee




Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the February 16, 2016 Parks & Recreation Commission meeting
The Minutes of the February 16, 2016 Parks & Recreation Commission (“PRC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Lisa Milczarek moved to approve the Minutes of the February 16, 2016 PRC Commission meeting; seconded by Kim Ritschel.

Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Youkhana declared the Minutes of the February 16, 2016 PRC meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
4.
Discuss mulch at Eton Park

Chairman Youkhana stated that she contacted the contractor who supplied the Village with mulch for Eton Park in the past. She indicated that the contractor was no longer in business, so she contacted another supplier and was able to get 60 yards of soft play yard mulch for $1,234.00 including delivery. She indicated that with the new supplier the cost of the mulch was less than what was paid in previous years. She noted that the mulch was delivered to Eton Park over the weekend and spread on the playground.
5.         Discuss Eton Park Basketball sport court

Ms. Milczarek stated that after getting various quotes Sport Court was ultimately chosen to resurface the existing basketball court at Eton Park. She explained that the quote includes filling the existing cracks, putting the current slab on a pitch to allow water to drain, and placing the sport court tiles over the slab. She stated that the PRC can choose the color of tiles and select various games to have put on the tiles. She suggested having approximately 3-4 games due to the size of the space. She informed the PRC that the total cost for the project would be $13,043.00. Chairman Youkhana asked when payment for the project is required. Ms. Milczarek stated that half of the cost is due prior to beginning the work and the second half is due upon completion. Chairman Youkhana asked when the project will commence. Ms. Milczarek indicated that the project can be completed within the next two months. She stated that the project will take approximately three weeks. Chairman Youkhana suggested using the current year’s budget. Members were in agreement. 
Motion: Lisa Milczarek moved to approve the amount of $13,043.00 for the installation of a sport court over the existing basketball court; seconded by Kim Ritschel.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Youkhana declared the amount of $13,043.00 for the installation of a sport court over the existing basketball court approved.

6.
Summer Concerts

Chairman Youkhana mentioned that June 4th is the first summer concert. She indicated that she would

chair at the start of the event and bring the popcorn maker. Ms. Milczarek volunteered to stay and close the concert. Ms. Ritschel volunteered to chair the rain date of June 11th if needed.
7. 
Eagle Scout kiosk project update

Ms. Ritschel gave an update of the Eagle Scout project approved at the Village Board on March 30,

2016. Ms. Ritschel stated that the Village Board agreed to waive permit fees for the project. She 

explained that the PRC would need to coordinate with Village Forrester, Susan Allman to insure the

kiosk does not interfere with new tree plantings. Ms. Ritschel stated that she emailed Mr. Lindquist to 

inquire about when the project will begin and has not heard back. 
Ms. Milczarek inquired about the Arbor Day celebration. Chairman Youkhana indicated that Ms. 

Allman emailed her a flyer with the details of the event. She noted that the event will take place at 

Eton Park on Saturday April 23, 2016 commencing at 10:00 a.m. She explained that there will be a  

tree planting ceremony and residents will have the opportunity to plant a burr oak seedling and be 

given one to take home. Trustee Andrew asked if there will be volunteers present at the event. 
Chairman Youkhana indicated that there will be scouts planting seedlings.

8.
Lafferty Park Eagle Scout project update

Chairman Youkhana stated that she attempted to contact Max Brommet to inquire about the proposed path he presented at a previous PRC meeting. She indicated that she has not heard back.
9.
Old Business/New Business
Ms. Ritschel suggested contacting area residents in Biltmore for yard sale at Eton Park. Trustee Andrew suggested having the yard sale at one of the summer concerts. There was discussion regarding a possible yard sale.
10.
Adjournment

Motion:  Kim Ritschel moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Lisa Milczarek.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 7:44 p.m. Chairman Youkhana declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PRC meeting held June 20, 2016.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________
Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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